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LONDON COUNCIL FOR ADULT EDUCATION

Galleria Postal Outlet • P.O. Box 23174, 355 Wellington St. • London, ON • N6A 5N9 
Serving Adult Learners since 1945
General Meeting, November 20, 2012
Location: Goodwill Industries, Conference Centre
Present: Kristen Caschera (London Public Library), Anne Walker (Member at Large), Ashley Patterson (WIL Employment Connections), Carolyn Young (Western Continuing Studies), Donna Moore (Western Degree/Credit Studies and Toastmasters), Jane Elliott (Ontario Works), Gloria Pickering (Goodwill), Visar Berisha (guest), Linda Speers (Goodwill), Ann Marie Curtin (Literacy Link South Central), Tom Crouch (Goodwill), 
1. Donna Moore gave a brief history of the Learner Awards
2. Ann Walker gave a presentation about the Learner Awards. Information included the purpose of the awards, the criteria for nominations, and the planning of the ceremony.
3. Visar Berisha spoke about his experience as a recipient of one of the awards and how much it meant to him. 
4. Agency Updates

Carolyn Young – Western Continuing Education

· Western Continuing Ed is working on increasing the number of online courses that they offer. They have hired an online development coordinator who is revamping many of the face to face courses so that they can be offered online. 
Laura Sherret – Contact North (E-Learn Network)

· The E-Learn Network has become part of a larger agency and will be known as Contact North.  

· Laura mentioned that many of her clients are interested in knowing what types of courses are available online, from high school courses to college and university. 

Kym Wolfe – London Military Family Resource Centre

· The LMFRC offers many supports to military and their families. They offer many types of informal learning. If you know anyone that would benefit from this service, please pass on this information. 
Tom Crouch – Goodwill 
· Goodwill is offering apprenticeship training sessions to help clients learn about the benefits of apprenticeship. 

· The Ontario Alliance of Career Development Practitioners is hosting a Beer and Cheer event on Thursday November 29th at Winks. It will be held from 5-8 pm. 

Anne Marie Curtin – Literacy Link South Central

· The literacy field is entering into a purchase of service with Ontario Works. Literacy providers will conduct educational interviews with recipients (to be used as a routing tool). 
Jane Ellyatt – City of London Ontario Works

· Purchase of service agreements will come into effect January 2013. 

Ann Walker 

· Highlighted the services available at gcflearnfree.org – a free online learning site

· Also mentioned the Society for Learning in Retirement and the services that they offer. Ann will be taking courses from them and will update us on her experience there. 

Donna Moore – Western Degree/Credit Studies

· Donna will be moving into a career counseling role starting in January. Congrats Donna!

· Mentioned Toastmasters and it can be used as a leadership development tool as well as a way to improve public speaking. 
Next meeting:  
Tuesday January 15th, 2013 12pm – 1pm



London Public Library, Stevenson & Hunt room
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